Dear All,

This week it has continued to rain and we have had many wet playtimes. The children have been very good about missing their time outside and their behaviour, as always, has been excellent.

Ms Hamilton and I have attended a course on becoming an 'Asthma Friendly School'. It was very interesting and followed on from the whole staff training held in September. We have a few procedures that need tweaking and we are hoping to get the nursing team to visit us and hold an assembly for Years 3 to 6 soon.

Yesterday a team of children from Years 5 and 6 played in a football tournament at St Dunstan's. I am delighted to tell you that the girls team are trophy winners as they won their tournament and the boys team came second. All children came back very excited, proudly holding the medals they had won.

Harvest Festival

Today was our festival harvest. Thank you to everyone who has so generously donated goods for the Foodbank. For those of you who came to the assembly we hope you enjoyed it. There is still time to donate as the food will be taken to the Food Bank on Monday 14th October.

Year 6 School Journey

The children are away from Tuesday 8th to Friday the 11th October. A huge thank you to Mr Santamaria, Ms Thomas and Ms Bakare for volunteering their time and going on the journey too. Lets all hope for a dry week.

Years 3 to 6 Disco – Thursday 17th October

Please remember to send back the forms with the £5 if you would like your child to attend.

Nursery to Year 2's disco is on Thursday November 7th.

Friends of Perrymount

Don't forget the Friends will be holding their annual general meeting on **Friday 18**th **October** at 9am. Everyone is welcome.

Best Wishes.

Christine Keen

Headteacher